

MINUTES
SPIRITUAL LIFE & WORSHIP COMMITTEE

March 8, 2016
Present:    Kathy Ritger, Karen Scheberl, Diane Vollmer, Fr. Tom, Ruth Gassner
Excused: Jim Vogenthaler, Karen Bodden, Evie Mather
Minutes of Feb. meeting approved with the following corrections--                                  Welcoming Committee of St. Theresa and St. Andrew will switch the dates they will be serving refreshments for the Parish Mission.  St. Andrew’s will take Mon. and St. Theresa will take Tues. evening.  Also, the date of the Potluck at St. Mary’s school will be on Wed. Mar. 16 at noon, instead of Mon., Mar. 14.  
Old Business:

Fr. Tom had book club discussions on Feb. 25 and Mar. 3 in St. Mary’s overflow room on The Church of Mercy. There was a great response.  

The Parish Mission will take place the evenings of March 13, 14, 15, 16.  All sessions will be held at St. Mary’s church at 7:00 p.m. with presenter Fr. Bill Cieslak.  

The Potluck during Mission week will be on Wed. at noon at the school.  Diane will pick up the necessary plates, ham and buns, etc. for that.  Ruth and Evie? Will be able to help.  Mike V. and Diane will setup the tables.  We are figuring on about 30 people.   Fr. Cieslak will have a talk first and then the luncheon and then people are welcome to stay for cards/games.   
The Seder Meal will be held on Tues., Mar. 22 at 6:00 p.m.  The invite has been put in the bulletin.  There is a small committee that helps prepare.  Ruth, Diane and Evie have volunteered to help out also on Tues. am/pm.  Karen S. can help after work.  
Easter decorating will be handled as in previous years.

New Business:

Fr. T. will plan another book discussion sometime after Easter.  He’s checking availability of the book.

Kathy brought a suggestion from a parishioner about holding 2 bereavement prayer opportunities each year.  We have the one in Nov.  More discussion to follow at a future meeting.
Pastor’s Report:  Fr. T. is excited about the upcoming Mission with Fr. Bill Cieslak.  The information has been placed in all the surrounding church bulletins.
Parish Council Report:  none
Other Business: Jim V. will be back in time for the May meeting.  He will again schedule the Rosary devotions during the month of May and will get that information into the bulletin.

No time to discuss Mystery of Faith Booklet—page 49.  Hold for next meeting.
Next Committee Meeting:     April 12, 2016     St. Mary’s         7:00 p.m.  
Thanks to Kathy for preparing the March prayer.  
Evie has volunteered for the April prayer.  
Goals:
1. Encourage Prayer & Worship members to attend workshops offered by Archdiocese, LARCSWORC and others that will help us to understand liturgy and effectively plan for the seasons.

2. Environment – continue to work on this to make worship space welcoming and enhance worship experience.

3. Music – continue to develop this ministry

4. Youth – look for ways to include youth in liturgy

5. Commissioning of Ministers
6. Be on top of what’s happening in our world and be aware of the service aspect of reaching out to others, whether in prayer opportunities in church, collections of food, clothing, money, etc.

